

ACCREDITING COMMISSION for COMMUNITY and JUNIOR COLLEGES

Western Association of Schools and Colleges

10 COMMERCIAL BOULEVARD SUITE 204 NOVATO, CA 94949 TELEPHONE: (415) 506-0234 FAX: (415) 506-0238 E-MAIL: accjc@accjc.org www.accjc.org

Chairperson STEVEN KINSELLA Administrative Member

Vice Chairperson SUSAN KAZAMA Academic Member

President BARBARA A. BENO

Vice President SUSAN B. CLIFFORD

> Vice President KRISTA JOHNS

Vice President GARMAN JACK POND

Associate Vice President JOHN NIXON

Associate Vice President NORVAL WELLSFRY

April 20, 2015

Mr. Jeffrey Akens President Carrington College 7801 Folsom Blvd #210 Sacramento, CA 95826

Dear President Akens:

The Committee on Substantive Change of the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges met November 6, 2014 to review the Substantive Change Proposal from Carrington College California for the new location of the San Jose campus. The Committee acted to approve the request for the new location.

At the time of approval the address for the new location was: 6201 San Ignacio Avenue, San Jose, CA 95119. Prior to opening, the new location for the San Jose campus changed to: 5883 Rue Ferrari, San Jose, CA 95138.

The approval of the new campus location continues with the new address, pending a site visit within six months of operation.

Due to recent changes in the U.S. Department of Education regulations, two evaluators are now required to accompany the ACCJC staff when conducting a site visit. Please contact me to plan for the site visit.

On behalf of the Commission, I wish to express continuing interest in the institution's educational programs and services. It remains the College's responsibility to inform the Commission of any program change. Professional self-regulation is the most effective means of assuring educational integrity, effectiveness and institutional quality.

Sincerely,

Susan B. Clifford, Ed.D.

Vice President

SBC/mg

Cc: Dr. Danika Bowen, Accreditation Liaison Officer

Ms. Martina Fernandez-Rosario, U.S. Department of Education